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West Elmira, and on the web at 
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Agenda 

 
The September 2014 meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Chemung County Library District 
will be held on Thursday, September 18, 2014 at 6:00 pm at the Big Flats Library, 78 Canal 
Street, Big Flats, New York. The agenda for the meeting is listed below.  If you are unable to 
attend, please inform Mr. Roberts (271-9625) or Mrs. Santulli (733-8607).   
 
1.  Call to order  
2.  Pledge of allegiance 
3.  Approval of minutes (document #2014-48) and  
4.  Treasurer’s report  
 a)  Financial report (document #2014-49) 
 b)  Report of Unpaid Bills Detail (document #2014-50) 
5.  Correspondence  
6.  President’s report 

Reminder of the Annual Meeting & Conference of the Southern Tier Library System 
7.  Director’s Report:   
8.  Committee reports:   

a)  Executive Committee (Roberts)  
 1)  Report of the Committee meeting (document #2014-51) 
b)  Budget & Finance Committee (Cook) 
 1)  Report of the Committee meeting (document #2014-52) 
c)  Building & Grounds Committee (Muldoon) 
 1)  Report of the Committee meeting  (document #2014-53) 
d) Personnel Committee (Cady)  
 1)  Report of the Committee meeting (document #2014-54) 
CONSENT ITEM Approval of Personnel Actions (to be distributed) 

9.  Old business  
10.  New business  
11.  Period for public expression 
12.  Executive Session for legal advice  
13.  Adjournment  

http://www.ccld.lib.ny.us/�






























Steele Library September 2014  (Dates covered August 14, 2014-September 10, 2014)  Activity Reports 

 
 
Circulation and Steele Library Supervision- Chris Corter 
 New pages, Mike Roberts and Holly Melott, continue to train at the circulation desk.  Newly 
hired page, Malinda Cross underwent orientation on September 9th and will begin regular duties on the 
16th.   The circulation staff has been diligent in checking materials for bed bugs which resulted in 2 more 
sightings. ACME Pest will spray the discharge station and inside return box every month.   
 New librarian, Maggie Young, has begun duties and is in training in the adult services 
department.  She has been given tours of the Steele departments, has had experience at the circulation 
desk and is shadowing librarians to acquaint her with the library’s daily functions.  Maggie has been 
given a list of her job duties and goals for the first 3 months.  I will be checking in with Maggie often to 
assure that she is on track with training and responsibilities.  I also intend to take her to West Elmira 
branch for a tour very soon.  Once Owen is ready, he can give her tours of the other branches.   She is 
doing very well and will be a fine addition to our team. 
 The Horseheads staff has been working at Steele during their closing weeks and has been 
invaluable to us. Not only have they helped with routine circulation duties and to train new staff, 
they’ve also kept returned Horseheads items organized, boxed, and ready to be shelved once their 
library is reopened.  We thank them for their hard work at the end of our busy summer.   
  
Audio/Visual – Brian Harris 
 Audio/DVD circulation continues to break the 1000 item circ. each month.  The weeding of the 
Music CD's is coming along slowly and looking into recruiting a volunteer to help with this task.  New AV 
items have a link on our website.  The items listed are not all that is being processed, just to many to list.  
I have worked with Joan in purchasing heavy duty Audio CD cases, but had to be put off at this time 
because of the high cost. 
 
Reference/ Adult Services- Connie Ogilvie 
 The Adult Services Department answered 625 Reference questions on the main desk 
and 259 questions on the PC desk for the month of August.  Our non-fiction book display for 
August/September is "Back to School."  The display is made up of books to help parents with 
their school-age children.  The subjects included are homework time suggestions, bullying , pre-
school and kindergarten preparation, after-school activities and more!  The second side of the 
display is books on football and soccer: playing the games, perfecting your games, and for the 
parents, coaching  the games. Also we made a display of non-fiction books for the "Maker 
Faire" to be held September 20th, 2014.  This display consists of books on making things, which 
includes crafts, photography, paper airplanes, wooden toys, sewing, quilting  etc. 

LH/Genealogy –Sherry Nichols 
 My genealogy volunteers continued to come in on a regular schedule all thru the summer. We 
are half way through indexing the 1963 newspapers. We are almost finished indexing the Oct-Dec 1888 
newspaper. Our volunteer Michael is up to the end of Feb 2014 with putting the obituaries in Starcat. 
John White (volunteer) Maggie and I went up to Forest Lawn Cemetery to talk to them about John 
taking pictures of their burial cards. They are very excited for us to be doing an index of their cemetery 
burials.  Its means there will be a record for their burials off site and another place the public can come 
to get information about someone that is buried there.  



Our genealogy queries took in $150 for the month of Aug.  We had a busy month with 327 rolls of 
newspaper and 133 vital records, 2 magazine fiche, 15 census records and 19 misc records looked at.   

People have started signing up for my Beginners Genealogy Workshop on Nov 5, 2014 from 2-4 in the 
auditorium  at Steele Memorial Library.  

Social Media and Adult Programming – Jennie Lewis 
Basic computer classes, taught by Owen Frank, continued in August.  The edible books contest, 
sponsored by Friends of CCLD was rescheduled, as we did not receive enough entries.  It will now take 
place during CCLD Maker Faire 2014 on September 20th.  The end of adult summer reading club party, 
featuring comedian John Walton, had 12 attendees; a good time was had by all who attended. 
Social Media: 
August Facebook - 29 new likes; 63 posts 
August Twitter - 17 new followers; 54 Tweets (6 favorited by others; 3 retweets by others) 
Live posted from Twin Tiers Comic Con - received several likes, favorites, and retweets/shares from 
patrons and others of photos posted. 
4 new blog posts in August with 19 clicks on these specific posts.  There was a total of 352 views of the 
blog in August. 
Some posts were duplicated on other social media sites such as Google+ and Flickr. 
August Tumblr - 16 interactions, 10 total followers.  This is a new social media site for us and is targeted 
to teens. 
 
Marketing – Michelle Barrett 
 Worked with Deb Brimmer to get a flyer out to the local schools promoting the Maker-Faire on 
September 20.  Once again we donated CCLD Golf Pencils to the Glove House for their Annual Golf 
Tournament.  All libraries are currently promoting Library Card Sign-Up Month which falls every 
September.  Patrons can get a new card or update their current account to get entered in for a chance 
to win.  Each library will pick one winner for a special basket and then the district will be giving away a 
Nexus 7 to one lucky winner. 

 
West Elmira Branch – Michelle Barrett 
 Storytimes are now resuming. Today, Sept 10, was our first Homeschool program of this school 
year.  We had 49 in attendance and we covered The Declaration of Independence and the Constitution 
in celebration of Constitution Day which falls on September 17. 
 
 



Steele Youth Notes from Aug. 14-Sept. 10, 2014 submitted by Janet Ackerman 

Wed. Aug. 14 was our very successful CCLD combined Summer Reading Club Party at Eldridge 
Park with over 370 children and parents enjoying the festivities funded by the Friends of CCLD, 
including Bobby K inflatable and DJ, Science and Discovery Center experiments, prizes including 
CCLD Frisbees and beach balls, free books and a visit from the Bookmobile and Ice Cream Truck, 
and of course, a ride on the carousel. A great time was had by all , and we had a lot of positive 
comments from parents on how enjoyable and organized the event was….thanks to all CCLD 
youth staff and volunteers for working so hard on promoting this event and encouraging 
reading over the summer.  

In preparation for our upcoming Maker Faire on Sept. 20, Janet has ordered Little Bits, and 
Makey-Makey, both for Youth use, which encourages children in learning STEM technology and 
these hands on offerings including playing a keyboard with bananas, will be demonstrated 
during the event.  

Janet has attended 3 meetings, one with the Kinderbook committee to prepare for the 
Kindergarten visits for 2015, a follow up meeting with Summer Cohesion and Summer Reading 
Loss Committee, all agreed the summer collaboration was a great success, and a meeting of the 
Maker Faire Committee. 

Since Janet is now in charge of Bookmobile services, effective Sept. 2014, she has worked with 
Chris Corter on scheduling the Bookmobile Outreach storytime schedules which will be done by 
the Youth staff of Steele, since Clerk Sue Schoeffler is now working at Steele Circulation.  

Janet led an afternoon workshop on planning storytimes and doing storytelling on Monday Aug. 
25, especially for those who are new to leading storytimes at CCLD locations, with help from 
Glenice Peel and Amanda Zell, engaging, interactive stories, songs and fingerplays were told to 
Amanda Farley, Kelly  Brown, Cassie Todd, Emma Howard and Becky Jackson. Janet prepared 
and handed out a folder full of storytime training tidbits, resources and tips to all attending, and 
portions were filmed for viewing by those who could not attend.  

Emma Howard and Cassie Todd have been taking down the stage Summer wall and preparing 
for a new Fall display. Emma will be offering a monthly Tween and school age Lego Club and 
Maker Club beginning in September. Cassie will resume Toddler storytime on Sept. 19.  

Emma  Howard received a Thank You from the Chemung Co. Youth Employment Bureau for 
allowing one of their students to come and work here for 6 weeks over the Summer, Emma did 
a great job in overseeing the teen assigned to us.  



Chris Russo will be taking an online storytellers training workshop led by Rob Reid, a librarian 
and storyteller extraordinaire, in Sept. Chris also will be working with Janet on leading a new 
baby lapsit for ages 3 months-18 months starting Sept. 18.  

 



Owen Frank Activities 

August 18: Attended Horseheads Friends meeting 

August 22: Visit to Big Flats Branch 

August 25 - Sept 10--Vacation 

Sept. 11--Received status update on the Horseheads project 

Sept. 14 --  Participated in the Horseheads Friends Book sale set up. 


